
Report of the Highway Department 

 

During 2014, the Town of Fremont witnessed the completion of the Town's Highway building 

and septic system located on Route 111A, at 113 Danville Road.  Although it was a long haul, 

taking a couple of years to complete, the pride and satisfaction felt by all who have participated 

in achieving this goal will readily tell you that it was well worth the wait.  Those who played any 

role in making this happen, no matter how small, I wish to sincerely thank you for seeing the 

project through.  It is one that will greatly assist all of our roadside workers and snow plowers 

for years to come. 

 
Paving overlay on Shirkin Road, Leavitt Road, Rogers Road, as well as portions of North Road 

were completed with the assistance of Brox paving company.  This, accompanied by the paving 

of Beede Hill Road by the State of New Hampshire, has made for a much more pleasurable 

drive on the North side of Fremont.  There was a tremendous amount of brush cutting along all 

of Fremont's roadsides, road side mowing and general maintenance, as well as the clean up of 

dead trees and underbrush which aided in the timely clearing of debris during winter storms to 

ensure that roads remained passable or had shorter periods of being closed. 

 

Although there is still much more to accomplish regarding the bridge work around town, it is 

important to note that we have made some progress.  The Martin Road Bridge requires more 

plan work by the engineers before restoration can begin, but is at least on the itinerary for the 

near future. 

 

Thank you to all of our Town's dedicated snow plowers for their countless hours worked to 

keep our roads clear and safe during the extremely busy weather pattern that provided us with 

a snow storm at least weekly, if not more.   



Your efforts did not go unnoticed and I, for one, am personally greatly appreciative of your 

never ending dedication to keeping our town as safe as possible during such treacherous 

weather. 

 

 
Fremont’s winter contractors and employees gather around as Leon Holmes Jr and Mark Pitkin  

cut the ribbon at the Town’s new Highway Garage  

30 October 2014 

 

Looking ahead to 2015, to the residents of Fremont, keep moving forward and a huge "THANK 

YOU" for all of the support that you have given to our Town's Highway Department; it has been 

greatly appreciated. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Mark Pitkin 

Road Agent 
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